
 

 

 DATE:   November 22, 2016 

TO:     Otis Thomas, General Services Director  

CC:     A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director  

  
FROM:    Alessandra Delfico PE, Engineer 
 
SUBJECT:  Piggyback FDOT Agreement BE127 
 
 
Atlantic Boulevard 4765 linear feet of 12" to 60” Drainage Clean and Video 
 
The Utilities Department needs to inspect the condition of the storm drainage pipes 
serving the eastern portion of Atlantic Boulevard from Federal Highway to the 
Intracoastal Waterway. This road segment was recently acquired from the Florida 
Department of Transportation with limited records attesting to the condition of the 
pipes. The Utilities Department would like to have the pipes evaluated and desilted to 
ensure they are working correctly. 
 
Procurement Background 
 
The Florida Department of Transportation District 4 through RFP-DOT-15/16-4006PM 
for Districtwide Storm Sewer Inspection has a contract with Shenandoah to do this type 
of work.  
 
Recommendation 
 
The Utilities Department recommends approving the piggybacking of the Contract with 
Shenandoah Construction to furnish a crew and all necessary equipment to dewater, 
desilt, CCTV 15 to 60 inch pipe and Review of Video reports for repair evaluation for . 
for $60,074.50. Money is available in account 425 7586 538 65-12 CIP account 17 
308, Storm Sewer Pipe Rehabilitation.  
 

 
 
 
 
 


